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Dear Students and Staff,  

  

According to the No. 23 [2022] Notice on Pandemic Prevention and Control of Suzhou 
issued by Suzhou Municipal People’s Government today, one student of XJTLU was 
confirmed as an asymptomatic patient of COVID-19. 

  

After the University received the information from the local government, we 
immediately set up an emergency working group, and actively cooperated with the 
local authorities to carry out corresponding prevention and control measures. At 
present, all tasks are well underway in an orderly and rigorous manner. Necessary 
actions have been taken regarding close contacts and relevant personnel. 

  

The University hereby releases an updated notice regarding the latest campus 
management and control measures, learning & teaching arrangements, and the 
requirements for staff and students in Suzhou. 

  

1.    Campus Management and Control Measures 

The reopening date of the campus has not yet been set as the University is cooperating 
with the local Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) in regard to campus 
disinfection. Before the reopening, no staff members or students will be allowed to 
enter the buildings, and staff are advised to work from home. During this period, any 
member of staff who has the needs of accessing the campus for urgent matters (i.e. 
to prepare for online teaching) should submit an application following the 
arrangements of Schools/Academies/Administrative Centres (a notice will be sent out 
in due course). The University will explore feasible plans for staff members to enter 
the buildings under urgent circumstances, proceeding strictly in accordance with the 
instructions from the CDC. 

  

2.    The Arrangements on Online Teaching 

Teaching arrangements of AY21/22 Semester 2 will proceed as planned and the 1st 
week of online teaching will start next Monday (February 21st, 2022). All staff and 



students should fully prepare for the upcoming sessions in advance for a better 
experience of online education. 

  

3.    The Requirements on Pandemic Prevention and Control for Staff and Students 
in Suzhou 

Every member of staff and students in Suzhou should abide by the governmental 
requirements regarding the current pandemic. Please take necessary self-protection 
measures when you are outdoor and reduce mobility within the city as much as 
possible. In addition, please complete the health report on a daily basis as requested. 

  

The University will keep monitoring the latest developments of the pandemic and 
keep everyone informed of any updates on the pandemic prevention and control 
requirements. Thank you for your time and support. 

  

关于最新防控信息通报和教学安排的最新通知 

  
各位同学、同事: 

根据今日苏州市发布的第 ��号通告，我校一名学生被确诊为新冠肺炎无症

状感染者。 

学校在接到属地政府通知的第一时间，立刻组建了应急防控专班，积极配合

属地开展相应防控工作。目前各项工作正有序、紧密开展，所有已排查到的密接

和相关人员已落实相应措施。 

现就校园管控、线上教学安排、在苏师生防控管理要求等事宜更新通知如下： 

一、校园管控措施。学校正在配合属地疾控部门，开展校园消杀等工作，因

此暂无法确认校园重新开放时间。在校园重新开放前，全体师生不得入校，员工

应居家办公。在此期间，如员工确有紧急入校需求（如为线上教学做准备等），

应根据学院�行政中心部署提交申请（学院�中心后续发布对应通知）。学校将严

格根据属地疾控指导，探讨员工紧急情况入校的可行方案。 

二、线上教学安排。�������学年春季学期教学工作将按照原定计划，于 �

月 ��日起以线上教学形式开展。请全体师生充分做好在线教学准备，严格保障

在线教学质量。 

三、在苏师生防控管理要求。在苏师生应遵守属地疫情防控规定，做好个人

防护，最大程度减少人员流动，并配合学校做好每日信息日报等工作。 

西交利物浦大学将根据政府最新指令和疫情最新发展，及时向全校师生发布

学校最新的相关安排，感谢全校师生对大学相关工作的关注和配合。 

  



西交利物浦大学 
2022 年 2 月 18 日 

 
 


